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Hayley Insley

Planning Policy Section

Sandwell MBC

PO Box 42

Development House

Lombard Street

West Bromwich

B70 8RU

20 September 2006

Dear Ms Insley

Brindley II Supplementary Planning Document (SPD): Draft Planning and Design Brief

Thank you for inviting the Home Builders Federation to comment on the above, the HBF has considered the document and makes the following comments.  

Planning Obligations 

Development should only be required to make provision for those facilities that are necessary as a direct result of new development and which fairly and reasonably relate in scale and kind to the development proposed. If there is already adequate provision in a locality, further provision cannot be justified on the basis of these tests in Circular 5/2005. This (the nature and extent of existing provision) is not anywhere recognised in these requirements meaning that the whole approach is fundamentally flawed.

Education Provision

It is not appropriate for all new housing development to contribute towards the provision of, educational facilities if there is no direct link between the need for those facilities and the development proposed. This could be because the type of housing proposed will not be occupied by persons who would use those facilities (e.g. retirement dwellings), because there is adequate provision or provision with spare capacity already in existence, or because they should be provided out of the public purse and are already being or will be paid for by the occupants of new housing through their Council Tax.

Design

The HBF object to the inclusion of policies, which dictate to the internal layout of dwellings.  This approach is encouraging standardisation of house types and not encouraging mixed communities as advocated by PPS3.  

In addition, the occupiers of a dwelling will ultimately choose their preferred living arrangements.  The Local Planning Authority should not attempt to influence this as it is beyond the remit of planning policy.

We look forward to receiving notification of the further progress of the LDF.

Yours sincerely

Hanna Mawson

Regional Planner 

Midlands and South West

Please note the change of name to the Home Builders Federation and our change of address below.  Please can you amend your records accordingly.

